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Drunk in Public, 5/11/11  A

man was lying down in the

bushes near the CVS store.

Officers noticed the over-

whelming odor of alcohol and

slurred speech coming from

the gentleman.  Definitely not

cologne.  Turns out he had an

outstanding warrant for a pro-

bation violation that came

with a “Do not consume alco-

hol” clause.  Considering his

.23 blood alcohol content, just

shy of three times the legal

limit, it’s a good thing he was

picked up to dry out.

Cops nab burglar, 5/06/11

Jackpot!  At 2:00 in the after-

noon a car was pulled over on

Miner Road for a minor viola-

tion, turns out inside the vehi-

cle was property stolen from a

home just up the street that

had been stolen minutes be-

fore.  The nanny for the family

was able to identify all of the

stolen property, valued at ap-

proximately $4500.

Police Report

City Council
Tuesday, June 7, 7:00 pm

Auditorium, Orinda Library, 

26 Orinda Way

Planning Commission
Tuesday, June 14, at 7:00 p.m.
Auditorium, Orinda Library, 

26 Orinda Way

Parks & Recreation
Commission
Wednesday, June 8, 2011 at 7:00 PM 

Room 7, Orinda Community Center,

28 Orinda Way

Check online for agendas, meeting

notes and announcements

City of Orinda:
www.cityoforinda.org

Chamber of Commerce:
www.orindachamber.org

The Orinda Association:
www.orindaassociation.org
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Custom Homes & Renovations
Building in Lamorinda Since 1999 

McCartt
Construction Inc.

“As seen on”

“As heard on HG Radio”As heard on HG Radio

Build It GREEN
Smart Solutions from the Ground Up

(925) 376-5717
mccarttconstruction@msn.com

Orinda, CA
Lic. # 770687
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Classic,

Russian Hill

Edwardian,

Renovated

Condo.

1934 Leavenworth, San Francisco

Peter & Darlene
Hattersley

Orinda Faces Budget Shortfall
By Andrea A. Firth

Orinda’s City Council re-

viewed a long list of spend-

ing cuts at a recent Council

meeting working to close the gap

on a projected $417,000 budget

shortfall. When the Council last

met to discuss the budget on May

9th, City staff had estimated the

shortfall to be about $373,000.

After pulling back on some rev-

enue assumptions, which in-

cluded a loss of $35,000 in fees

associated with the playfield

rentals at Wilder, the shortfall

grew by an additional $44,000.

     

The proposed cost reductions

were spread across the City de-

partments with cuts to administra-

tion, Public Works &

Engineering, Planning, and Parks

& Recreation totaling almost

$130,000. The police depart-

ment’s canine program was also

on the cut list and will save the

City $22,000. According to Chief

Jeff Jennings, the canine team

was used in Orinda a total of 22

times last year primarily for drug

searches, and the majority of ca-

nine calls were to other parts of

the County. The police depart-

ment will not lose any human

head count with the cut, and ca-

nine call service will be provided

by a neighboring city that has a

dog unit, probably Richmond.

     

One of the biggest savings

items on the list of options pre-

sented to address the shortfall was

the realization of $75,000 in recy-

cling deposit forfeitures. These

deposits are one-time fees col-

lected by the City’s Planning De-

partment to ensure the

appropriate recycling of materials

from building and remodeling

projects. Contractors are reim-

bursed upon completion of the

project and with proof that the re-

cycling has been done. After three

years and multiple notifications,

deposits are deemed unclaimed. 

     

Even with the cuts outlined,

the City must find an additional

$57,000 in order to balance the

budget. “Our biggest cost is per-

sonnel expenses,” stated City

Manager Janet Keeter. She noted

that she would be meeting with

the City’s union employees to see

how they can collectively work to

close the remaining budget gap.

     

Residents Owen Murphy and

Carol Penskar each addressed the

Council regarding the City’s

longer-term revenue and expense

issues, expressing concerns re-

garding the City’s property tax

revenue stream. Both are members

of the City’s Finance Advisory

Committee, Penskar currently

serves as chair, but spoke express-

ing their individual views not on

behalf of the Committee. 

     

“The [City’s] free ride on the

back of rising property values is

over,” said Murphy. He encour-

aged the Council to explore new

ways to address the City’s budget

challenges, which he predicts will

be ongoing. Murphy suggested

that greater use of volunteer man-

power might enable the City to

use some discretionary funds such

the $308,000 currently set aside

for updating the General Plan.

     

“I’m also concerned that there

is a structural problem here,” said

Penskar. She noted that March

real estate figures for Orinda from

the internet source Zillow were

unexpected, down 7% as com-

pared to the same time in 2010.

Penskar also raised concerns

about rising medical costs and

suggested that the City consider

looking at restructuring the em-

ployees’ medical benefit plan. 

     

Penskar also raised the issue

that Orinda’s residents may be

faced with voting on a tax measure

to fund road repairs in the near fu-

ture. “Just think about if we come

out next year for the roads,” said

Penskar. “Consider how your

budget will play. Every line item

will be seized on when we have

this big roads discussion.”

     

Focusing back on the current

two-year budget plan and pro-

posed reductions, Vice Mayor

Steve Glazer stated, “All of the

recommendations seem prudent.

This is the immediate future for

us. The staff has us 99.7% of the

way to a balanced budget.”

Party at Theatre Square

In a joint effort to support the grand re-
opening of the Orinda Theatre, on May 14
the retailers and restaurants of Orinda
Theatre Square threw a party for the com-
munity, featuring a bounce house, live
music, treats, and face painting.
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Need help with writing,
speaking, performing, or life
challenges? Empowerment
expert Cynthia Brian, listens

to your requirements,
assesses your needs, and

helps you achieve 
your goals.
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